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January Pipings 
 

A Note from our Dean 
 

 

Dear Friends,  

Happy New Year!  As we begin a new CALENDAR year, perhaps we need to 

think about our chapterôs FISCAL year that began July 1 and ends June 30, 

2018.  To recap what weôve done in the past six months: 

1) We didnôt let Irma upset our September plans too much.  We rescheduled the 

Noon Concert by Steven Branyon at St. Peterôs in Beaufort for May, 2018.  Our 

Kickoff Potluck Dinner was rescheduled for October, and it was a great success. 

2) We decided to freshen our Noon Concerts by moving them around to 

different churches in our membership area.  We have seen new faces enjoying 

organ music and different chapter members at the instruments who have not 

played before.  Basket donations have been quite substantial. 3) We have had 

the largest number of advertisers supporting our chapter taking six full-page ads 

plus one reciprocal half-page ad. We have shown support of other local musical 

organizations by placing ads in their program playbills, thus putting our 

chapterôs name and program highlights before the eyes of thousands of 

community members who would mostly likely attend and bringing awareness of 

our chapter to entire community. 4) Our October Festival of Hymns & Anthems 

and our November Celebration of the Reformation were marvelously successful 

and well-attended.  A substantial gift from an anonymous donor toward hiring 

brass players plus generous basket donations have provided substantial funds for 

our treasury. 5) We have planned to expend some of our Scholarship Fund to 

support a local student in her private study of organ.  She will perform on a 

Noon Concert in the Spring. 6) Our chapter has purchased a printer that will 

soon pay for itself by being able to print our own programs. 7) We published a 

Yearbook/Directory which many of us use every day to contact other members 

and to remain aware of chapterôs pertinent information and events.  

WHEW!  Thatôs just the first six months of our 19th year of existence.  To see 

whatôs in store for the remaining six months of our fiscal year, see your 

Yearbook/Directory or look at our website:   www.lccago.org.  

  At our January Board meeting, we begin to plan for our 20th year that 

will begin July 1, 2018.  The board is always receptive to your ideas for 

programming, long-range planning, suggestions for improvement, and your 

interest in our many opportunities for service.  If youôll look at the POINTS OF 

CONTACT page in our Yearbook/Directory, youôll see there are vacancies in 

Dean-appointed positions.  There is an opportunity for everyone in our chapter 

to serve our organization.  This is an election year, and there will be vacancies 

on the board as well as in Dean-appointed position.  If you would be interested 

in serving in some capacity, I invite you to let me know. Also, if you can think 

of an area of our chapter that could be developed and youôd be interested in 

serving in that capacity, please let me hear from you! 

    

In Pipes and Pedals,   

Chad A. Martin,  Dean, Lowcountry Chapter AGO 
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A Note from our Sub- Dean 
 

 

Happy New Year!   My prayer is that you all survived all the Christmas services we played.  As for me I had 4 

on Christmas Eve.  It was a marathon but all went well with a full house at each one.  It really was a joy to play 

for all the people who appreciate our hard work. 

 

January 6th at 6PM, we will  be 

having our Epiphany Party at 

the home of Beth and Jeff 

Corry.   They will be providing the 

entree and drinks.  Please call the 

Corry's to inform them that you are 

coming, what you will bring and 

how many people are coming with 

you.  We will need sides such as 

vegetables, salads, potatoes, 

dessert, and appetizers.  Their 

phone number is 703-946-7750.  Their address is 58 Crossings Blvd., Bluffton.  We would also love for you to 

play some music if you are so inclined.   The Corry's have a lovely piano.  Last year this event was very festive 

and relaxing.  It is a good way to wind down from our busy schedule. 

 

Our Friday noon concert on January 12th will  be performed at All  Saints Episcopal Church on Hilton Head 

Island by Dr. Jason A. Wright and other very talented musicians.  It is a concert not to be missed. 

 

Blessings for a New Year, 

Debby Graves 

 

ÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏ 

Please submit your news, events, comments, updates, interesting or funny stuff to:                

NEWSLETTER EDITOR   Linda Hamilton   

liturgicalinda@hotmail.com.                                                                  
Please submit material for the next newsletter at least 5 days before the end of the 

month so that Pipings can be published by the 1st! 

WEBMASTER   Gary Rakestraw   grakestraw@hotmail.com             

Our chapter website is lccago.org.  Have you visited it lately? 

ÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏÏ 
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Our January Meeting: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Member Profile: Jason A. Wright 
Jason A. Wright comes to the Low Country with a diverse 

musical background. He has directed choirs and taught at the 

collegiate level for over a decade and for four glorious years in 

a private Episcopal School in North Carolina, where he was 

chair of the fine arts department. He has served as a adjudicator, 

clinician, and guest conductor of choirs of various ages in CA, 

DC, FL, GA, IN, LA, NC, SC, TN, and VA. For over twenty-

five years he has maintained a studio of voice and piano 

students. In addition to his career in music education, he has 

served the church for twenty years as choirmaster and organist 

in primarily Episcopal and Lutheran Churches. He was the 

founder and artistic director of The Kerner Chorale and their 

professional choir, The Kerner Singers in North 

Carolina.  Currently, he is director of music and organist at All 

Saints Episcopal, Hilton Head Island and conductor of the 

Preparatory Choir and Coastal Youth Choirs both under the 

umbrella of the Savannah Childrenôs Choir.   

As an organist, Jason has concertized through the United States 

and abroad.  Venues include:  Christ Church Cathedral, Oxford; 

Canterbury Cathedral, Kent; St Georgeôs Chapel, Windsor, 

Chapel of the Cross, Chapel Hill, Cathedral of St. Philip, 

Atlanta; Peachtree UMC, Atlanta; Boise Music Week, Boise; St. John the Divine, NYC; St. Matthewôs 

Lutheran, Charleston; St. George Episcopal, Germantown; St. James-by-the-Sea, La Jolla. In June, he will serve 

as the organist for SCCôs tour to France, playing at Notre Dame, Paris.   

Jasonôs research is focused on the choral music of McNeil Robinson; the effects of conducting gesture and 

handedness on choral ensemble performance quality; and the rise of choral conducting programs in the U.K. in 

the twentieth and twenty-first centuries (assisted by U.K. conductor, Paul Spicer). His research has been 

published in The Journal of the Anglican Association of Musicians, the New Grove Dictionary of Music and 

Musicians, and The Organistôs Companion. At this time, articles are pending publication in the Choral Journal 

and The American Organist magazine. 

Jason holds the DMA (summa cum laude) in choral conducting from the University of South Carolina, the MM 

in choral conducting/vocal pedagogy and a graduate certificate in music education from the University of North 

Carolina ï Greensboro, and the BM in sacred music/organ performance from East Carolina University, where 

he was a student of Janette Fishell. His conducting teachers include Daniel Bara, William Carroll, and Larry 

Wyatt.  In addition to degrees in music he holds a graduate certificate in higher education administration from 

Indiana University - Bloomington.  

His professional affiliations include: American Choral Directorôs Association (ACDA), American Guild of 

Organists (AGO), College Music Society (CSM), National Association of Teachers of Singing (NATS) and the 

Royal School of Church Music in America (RSCM). He has served on the boards of many of these 

organizations. 

To read more about Jason, please visit his personal website www.jallenwright.com. 
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Upcoming Musical Events:  
Chamber Music Charleston, Monday January 8 at 7:30 pm at All Saints Episcopal Church, 3001 Meeting St., 

Hilton Head. Tickets are $20 in advance online at www.chambermusiccharleston.org or by calling 843-763-

4941.  Tickets will be $25 at the door. 

 

Cole Burger, Pianist, Saturday, January 20 at 10:30 am at the Green-Meldrim House next to St. Johnôs Church, 

325 Bull on Madison Square, Savannah, GA 31401.  This free recital is sponsored by Savannah Music Teachers 

Association and Piano Teachers of the Low County.  Works of Bach, Hilliard, Haydn, Sukarlan, and others. 

 

Brian Luckett, classical guitarist from Georgia Southern University, in concert Sunday January 28 at 5:00 

pm at Holy Family Catholic Church, 24 Pope Avenue, Hilton Head, SC.  The concert is free; donations will be 

gratefully accepted. 

 

Evensong on the Feast of the Presentation (Candlemas), Sunday, February 4 at St. Johnôs Church, 325 Bull 

on Madison Square, Savannah, GA 31401. Prelude 5:05 pm by guest organist Ashley Sosis, Trinity Church, 

Myrtle Beach, SC, and Choral Evensong at 5:30 pm with music of Rachmaninoff and Vann. 

 

 

January Job Placement  
Currently, the national AGO website is posting 6 jobs in Georgia and 2 jobs in South Carolina.  

Please check the national website for more information. 

Local Jobs:  

1. The First Congregational Church United Church of Christ, located on Historic Whitefield Square (421 

Habersham Street) in Savannah, is a very small but historic congregation located in downtown Savannah. There 

is a pipe organ, but mostly the piano is used in worship services (11AM on Sunday). Currently, there is no choir 

but the church hopes to start a new one.  

If interested, please contact Ms. Helen Washington (234-5711), or the church office (912-236-6521). You are 

welcomed to leave a message.  

 

2. Carteret Street United Methodist Church 408 Carteret Street, Beaufort, SC 29902 Phone (843) 524-3841 

csumc@islc.net ~ www.carteretstumc.org  

Carteret Street United Methodist Church, Beaufort, SC, is seeking a part-time organist who will provide music 

in a worshipful spirit on Sunday morning and other occasions. Profile:  

· Average worship attendance of 250.  

· One service: 10:30AM (Year-Round), and weekly Adult Choir Rehearsals (Wed. Sept.-May), and Monthly on 

Sunday evenings (June-August).  

· Other services as needed (Christmas Eve, Advent Lunch, Lenten Lunch, Hanging of the Green, funerals, 

weddings as needed)  

· The choir is composed of 18-20 semi-professional voices who are faithfully committed to the ministry of 

music. Two cantatas are presented each year.  

· The organ of 12 ranks and chimes was built by M.P. Moller in 1976. It was rebuilt by A.E. Schleuter in 2013 

and includes 36 speaking stops with standard couplers. Console accessories include a combination action with 

http://www.chambermusiccharleston.org/


64 memory levels, swell and crescendo expression shoes, sforzando, transposer, and record/playback system. 

The organ is prepared for MIDI voices. A grand piano is also present in the sanctuary.  

Qualifications:  

· Person who professes the Christian faith and exhibits Christian character.  

· Degrees in music are preferred, but not required.  

· Experienced in church setting.  

· Works well with others as a member of a team.  

Responsibilities:  

· Cooperate with Senior Minister and Music Director to provide music that enhances corporate worship.  

· Play for all worship services to include weddings as requested and funerals.  

· Consult with family regarding the selection of appropriate music and arrangements for weddings. The organist 

is paid for these services by the family according to the fee schedule adopted by the Wedding Policy of Carteret 

Street UMC.  

· Approve, with consultation of the Senior Minister and Music Director, the use of the organ by any other 

qualified performer.  

· Rehearse as necessary to play proficiently. Voluntaries from standard organ literature as well as hymn-based 

compositions are appreciated. Creative hymn introductions, registrations, and occasional harmonic variations 

are welcome.  

· Secure a substitute organist when needed. The substitute will be paid in accordance with the procedures 

established by the Staff-Parish Relations Committee.  

· Maintain music for the organ in an orderly manner.  

· Attend meetings as requested by the Senior Minister or Choir Director.  

Compensation and Accountability: This is a part-time position consisting of 12-15 hours per week. The salary 

range is $16,000 to $20,500. The organist reports directly to the Director of Music and is under the supervision 

of the Senior Minister and Staff-Parish Relations Committee. The church will pay for AGO membership as a 

professional/educational benefit. FICA is paid by the church. Application Process: Persons interested in 

applying should provide a complete resume and no less than three professional references. Send resume and 

references to: Mrs. Cindy Keener, Chair, Staff-Parish Relations Committee CUMC@islc.net Church Office 

Phone: 843-524-3841  
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